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  UDNY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

 Minutes of meeting held on the 21st May 2015 in Udny Green School.
	Present:
	David Murray, Bob Bamlett,  Peter McAllister,  George Bruce,  George Duncan & Brian McDougall.

	

	Also Present:
	Cllr Jim Gifford  & Cllr Allan Hendry

	

	Apologies:
	Bill Shewan , Garth Entwistle,  Paul Baily, Matt Kaye , Colin Duncan, Susan Drummond,  Cllr C Shand  & Cllr P Johnston,  

	

	Minutes:
Chair:

	The minutes from the April 2015 meeting were approved by George Duncan and seconded by Peter McAllister.
David Murray

	

	Scottish Police
Udny Green Bus Shelter

Udny Green Memorial Hall
	Unfortunately Police Scotland were unable to attend the meeting nor supply a written report.
It was reported that the repairs to this roof have now been completed.
The meeting were reminded that the Dr Spence Memorial Hall was awarded £150000 from the climate challenge fund and now proposes to commence work on 29/6/15 and be completed by 2/10/15. There are many conditions tied up with this grant and the hall committee are working hard to meet these objectives. One of their actions was to arrange a meeting to inform the community of the objectives of the Climate challenge. They have therefore arranged a lecture on the 5th June to be given by a climate change expert. In addition to this they are arranging for this expert to attend the local schools to ensure that they are also aware of the climate challenge.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Community Turbine


	The community turbine continues to perform on target and continues to be a point of interest in the NE with many groups coming to visit it.

	

	Community Trust
	The Trust has organised a “Volunteers Day” scheduled for Saturday 6th June which coincides with the end of “Volunteers Week”. The Event will take place in Pitmedden Village Hall running from 2-4pm where local volunteers will be recognised for their efforts. There will be exhibitions by community projects and groups and an awards ceremony where the Udny Community Trust Award for outstanding contribution will be made.

	

	
	
	

	Pharmacy
	As stated at the last meeting dispensing has been discontinued by the Haddo Medical Group apart from patients who have serious difficulty and require an acute medicine. Negotiations are continuing with HMG to try and establish a collection service for patients who attend the Pitmedden Surgery.

	

	
	
	

	Planning

Applications

Paths

Pitmedden Park

Art in the

Community

AOCB


	A planning subcommittee was scheduled for 28th May so that further discussions with the applicant could take place on application APP/2015/0049
It was noted that funds were still available for path improvement work. It was therefore likely that some crushed stone would be obtained from a quarry to overcome the problems with a wet part of the Fisher Walk. It was also intended to start progressing the land owners adjacent to the Drove road and a project meeting was arranged for the 3rd June where Al Drummond, Steve Bagely and Bob Bamlett would be in attendance.
The lease is currently with the Park’s legal advisors for comment.

This item will be reallocated at a future meeting.
· The junction of the B999\A920 was discussed as Aberdeenshire council have sent out a proposal which if adopted would bring the speed limit down to 50MPH for a section of the road. The feeling of the meeting was that this was not enough and a 40MPH limit should be considered or better still a staggered junction put in place. It was also noted that there is a large disparity of accident numbers between Aberdeenshire Council and Police Scotland.
· The environmental upgrades are being progressed as and when time allows.
· It was noted that new notice boards have been purchased by the Udny Community Trust and are currently being erected at Milldale, Pitmedden, Hatton Crook and Udny Green.


	

	Next meeting
	Please note that the next meeting will take place on the 18th June 2015 at Pitmedden School starting at 7:30pm.
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